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MINUTES OF CONSOLIDATED GOVERNMENT MEETING
NOVEMBER 14, 2017
TOPIC:   To evaluate and discuss what had and had not been accomplished from    recommendations made by Task Force on Consolidated Government.
LOCATION:  City Hall, 117 W Duval St., Conference Room A
ATTENDEES:  CM Gulliford (Dist. 13), CM Lori Boyer (Dist. 5), CM Danny Becton (Dist. 11),  Jeff Clements (Council Research), Colleen Hampsey (Council Research), Jordan Pope (JEA), Amy Holliman (Neighborhood Svc.), Michelle Godwin (Neighborhood Svc),Vince Robinson (Parks), Kirk Sherman (Finance & Admin) Rosemary Wesolowski (Neighborhood Svc.),Lisa Ransom(Neighborhood Svc.),  Paige Johnston (OGC), Stephanie Burch (Neighborhoods), Mr. Sam Mousa (CAO ), Ms. Ali Korman Shelton (Dir.-Governmental Affairs).   For complete list of attendees, please see attached sign-in sheets.
Meeting convened:  10:04 a.m.
CM Gulliford called the meeting to order and asked all to introduce themselves.  Mr. Mousa distributed copies of the current Executive Order for the CPACs.  He said he felt that what the CPACs had become was mini-zoning boards.  Mr. Mousa said that he and Mr. Killingsworth have been working on a new Executive Order, but have not finalized. One change in the new Order was to change the number from 6 to 7 districts, as well as abolishing the old CPACs and starting anew.  He realizes that this change will be controversial.  CM Gulliford asked the reason for the change in the number of districts, and Mr. Mousa said due to population shift and County growth as well as other reasons that Mr. Killingsworth could elaborate on.
CM Boyer began to discuss other recommendations for CPACs.  She brought up the new definition of “neighborhood association”,  attempting to make it more inclusive for neighborhoods that did not have a homeowner association.  Ms. Burch was asked for the list of groups registered.  She said that there were 150 registered, which also included civic associations & businesses.  Neighborhood Associations have nothing that formalizes their definition for more latitude.  During the Brown administration, there was no new Executive Order, Mayor’s staff was not attending the meetings,  so there was some concern on the part of the CPACs as to their relativity at the time.  There has always been more participation in the newer neighborhoods with a homeowner’s organization, as opposed to older, urban neighborhoods.  Ms. Wesolowski said that Neighborhoods tries to send a representative to each of the CPACs on a regular basis, to find out neighborhood needs.  She said in response to a question from Mr. Mousa that there were probably 5 new organizations set up with the help of 
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the City.  CM Gulliford asked about a representative being sent to each of these new organizations, and was told they are being sent. He mentioned that the only way to affect change in the older neighborhoods was to get the residents involved. There had been a large loss of synergy in the past 4 years, which is why a task force had been set up.  The CPAC district was set up by planning district.  The task force had questioned if the boundaries should be changed.  It was discussed that the boundaries include 3 council districts, school board districts or stay with planning districts, since they don’t change. Mr. Mousa said they should continue to use the planning districts, and any new district be combined and added to current planning district.  Since the planning districts do not change, CM Boyer brought up the fact that due to census every 10 years, this will create very different sized CPACs. 
It was brought up that a hardship had been put on department heads,  being expected to

appear at each CPAC meeting each month,  that maybe a quarterly report would be

reasonable.  The meetings have been said to be too long, which this would help. Mr.Mousa  felt 

that it was important for committee chairmen to become engaged in City issues. CM Gulliford 
stated that the City should use the chairmen as a source to know what the public thinks & feels,  

as a resource, which the City does not do.  CM Boyer and Mr. Mousa suggested that it might be 
beneficial for CPAC subcommittee heads to come to the Planning Commission a week in 

advance to express the opinions/concerns about upcoming matters. Mr. Mousa suggested that 

each CPAC needs an LUZ subcommittee that would meet with LUZ to go over all the land-use 
issues coming before the committee at the next meeting.  CM Boyer brought up the challenge
of scheduling of the different CPACs, since they meet at various dates throughout the month. 

Mr. Mousa said that he would have a meeting with Mr. Killingsworth (Plan.& Develop. Dir), 
Ms. Korman Shelton & Ms. Burch to see that they could work out. Mr. Mousa wants to give 

better information to CPACs subcommittees to educate some of the members. 
CM Boyer recalled that in the past, the administration had reached out to the CPACs to 

get their  thoughts on CIP needs, but that had not been done recently. She thought that it might 
be effective to have specific topics that might be of interest to folks, such as a night to discuss 
parks, transportation, etc.  Mr. Mousa said, however, that when they had tried that in the past, 
there was not a great deal of response on the order of CIP ideas, mostly just maintenance 

complaints. Mr. Mousa said they could try it again, though some of the CPACs are resistant to
having the administration dictate their meeting agenda. 

Mr. Mousa stated that he thought that no CPAC changes occur until July 2019. He felt that the 
CPAC changes could be done by Ordinance as opposed to Executive Order in the past, if the 

Ordinance is generic enough to be able to work with yearly council changes.  CM Gulliford 
voiced the concern that the July 2019 date, which would be the date of new council members

starting their term, might not be the best time for such a major change.  Mr. Mousa spoke of 
reorganizing at that time, starting with all new members, to which CM Becton took exception.  
He felt that since these were volunteers with interest and knowledge, it would not be a good 

idea to remove them from CPAC.  

Discussion ensued about inviting the CPACs to the next meeting. CM Gulliford thought the 
a survey might be taken at each of the CPACs, they would be reviewed, a consensus reached, 

then the CPACs would be brought in to attend.
CM Gulliford adjourned the meeting.

Meeting Adjourned:  11:20am
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